From: Kester, Tony
To: Theriot, Susan <stheriot@aging.sc.gov>
Date:  11/4/2013 11:02:02 AM
Subject:  FW: Save the Date: January 13, 2014

From: Catherine Templeton, Director, S.C. DHEC [mailto:mark.plowden@scdhec.ccsend.com] On Behalf Of Catherine
Templeton, Director, S.C. DHEC

Sent: Monday, November 04, 2013 9:07 AM

To: Kester, Tony

Subject: Save the Date: January 13, 2014

Please join us on Monday, January 13, 2014, for our next Unified: One Voice
Against Obesity meeting.

The meeting will be held from 1:00 - 3:00 p.m. at the T. Ashton Phillips Conference
Center on the campus of the State Farmer's Market, 117 Ballard Court, West
Columbia, SC 29172.

If you have any questions, please contact Tiffany Mack at mackta@dhec.sc.gov.
If you know someone who might be interested in joining our fight against obesity,

please use the "Forward This Invitation" link at the bottom of the email to invite them.

Sincerely,

Catherine B. Templeton
Director

S.C. Department of Health and Environmental Control

STAY CONNECTED
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